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I am trying to tackle this year as Governor the same way. I’m trying new ways of doing things we have done the
same way over the years, to put a spin on them and see if it helps remotivate us or spark new ideas. Some may
work, some may not but we will never know if we don’t try. So, I ask you, why don’t you try a leadership position?
You may surprise yourself. You may find a new or a revived passion. Start small, volunteer to be a committee or
event chairperson for your club. Work on your skills and then move forward into a club office, District office, and so
forth. I know you can do this. Your club knows you can do it. You just need to convince yourself that you can do it!

At the November round of Region meetings, PDG’s Jim and Leo will be doing a presentation on leadership. We are
hoping to inspire you, answer your questions, and debunk some of the myths about the time and cost of moving
up. Please plan to attend the meetings! We want you to be a part of the discussion, to hear your thoughts and
questions. 

Also, please remember to bring your socks for the MD11 Sock challenge. We want to continue to show the rest of
the State we are number 1. But we are also doing a District challenge by Region. The Region that collects the least
number of socks will “win” their Chairperson an additional item for their Cabinet uniform for the rest of the year.
The club that donates the most in each Region will earn 2 Tail Twister exemptions for the February round of
meetings.

Can you believe it’s already November? Where is the time going? This month we first and foremost need to say
THANK YOU to our veterans as we honor them. In my opinion, we should do so every day of the year because due
to their sacrifice and duty we are able to do what we do as Lions. 
At the end of the month, we have Thanksgiving. Please take a few minutes to think about the things you are truly
thankful for. Focus on the things we take for granted, the things that we are helping those seeking our help for.
Take note of these and put them into your service, your passion. Keeping these in mind will help you to be inspired
even more to get out and serve. 

I look forward to seeing all of you at the Region meetings, upcoming club visits, and events. I also hope you will
mark December 9th on your calendar for the District Christmas party at Sterling Heights. It’s a great night to kick
off the holiday season. The flyer has been sent out. 
With that, I thank you all once again for everything you are doing. Keep thinking outside the box and doing the
amazing job you are!
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DG Dares Lions to Lead

Shawn Blaszczyk
11 A-2 District Governor

We hear about leadership all the times in Lions. But what makes a good leader?
Some traits of a leader are accountability, adaptability, confidence, creativity,
empathy, focus, positivity, risk-taking, stability, and a team builder. Do you have
these qualities? Do you have some of them? If you said yes, have you stepped up to
be a leader in your club or District?  

We are continually looking for members to step forward, this is what keeps us going,
growing, becoming stronger. If you haven’t moved into a leadership position what is
the reason? The most common answer is I don’t think I can do it (lack of confidence).
Please know that everyone supports you and will guide you along. Don’t be afraid of
failure. Your support system (club) is behind you to help. One of my favorite quotes
comes from Thomas Edison when he was asked about inventing the light bulb. He
said “I did not fail. I found 10,000 ways that won’t work”. 
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Being a Lion has great pride! You are doing a great job by giving back and helping your community. Your
community sees you as a leader. When people see you out in the community they see a person who cares.
I encourage you to continue to lead in the community and find new ways to give back. Expand your
network. 

 "Together We Can" is the motto of our new International President Brian Sheehan. He recommends we
think out of the box to grow Lionism. Here are some ways to learn new things and build great relationships
with Lions outside your club.

Use the newly revised MYLION APP or use www.mylion.org on your PC. It connects you to lots of
information and sites.

MyLCI allows you to view information on your club, district and other points of contact.

Access to Learning modules

New offsite training conferences

New online training

Access to Lions International information

Region Meetings - I encourage you to also attend your quarterly region meetings, all members are
welcome. The cost is $15 per person for the meal. The meeting's purpose is to share ideas and meet like-
minded people, like yourself, who care about the community. Some clubs provide reimbursement for
attendees to increase participation. Ask your club president if your club has a reimbursement policy. They
will also know the time, date and location of the next meeting. If you are interested in finding out more
information, I encourage you to contact your Zone Chairperson and they would be happy to help.

A quote from Fred Rogers: 
"When I was little and I would see scary things in the news, my mother would say to me 'look for the
helpers, you will always find people who are helping'."

Lions. We Live, We Give and We Serve as one.

Together We Can!

1VDG Kelley Unruh

1VDG Monthly Submission
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"There is a difference between a philosophy and a bumper sticker"  
Charles M Schulz

“We Serve” can be a bumper sticker and lots of us have them, whether it’s
an actual sticker on your car or a pin on your shirt. But “WE SERVE” can
also be a philosophy, a way of life that we live and breathe every day. I
know that a lot of us are somewhere in between.

As we start our second round of Region meetings, let’s see if we can
make it a way of life. How, you ask? We would love to see more Lions at
the Region meetings. I know that they can be long, and we all have other
things to do, but try thinking about them as a way to gather information,
whether it’s about a new service project or fundraiser, or a way to add
pep to an existing event or learn something about our District or Lions in
general. Try thinking of them as a fun evening. Try talking to one of our
long-standing members about the things they used to get up to at
Region meetings. There are some great stories out there! Region
meetings are for YOU, as a regular Lion or a club officer, to get out and
meet other Lions, gather ideas, maybe set up some fun competition
between clubs, like with our Sock collection.

Bragging rights can add a feeling of camaraderie and competitions make us work harder toward our goals.
Don’t you always work harder if there is a prize at the end? Let’s reward ourselves by making “WE SERVE” a
way of life. You are serving your Club and District, as well as yourself, by attending meetings and getting to
know others who have common goals. Nowadays, we call it networking! The person whose knowledge you
may need to take a fundraiser to the next level might be in a neighboring club, but you’ll never know if you
don’t get out and get to know them. So, step outside your comfort area by attending Region and District
meetings, meeting new Lions, and learning new things. “Life is what you make it.” I have no idea who said that,
but it’s true. If you attend meetings with positive thoughts, you will find it was worth your time to attend. Then
take your positive thoughts back to your club and share them.

“WE SERVE” can be a way of life, not just for those less fortunate than ourselves, but for ourselves, our families,
our jobs, and other Lions. I stepped up for 2VDG as a way to serve and I believe it will benefit Lions, but I really
believe it will help me to be a better person and Lion. So, I urge you all to step up and serve. You don’t have to
go all the way to the District Governor spot if that’s not where you think you should be, but there are a lot of
stops on the way. Join a committee in your club, take on the chairperson position, be a club officer, Zone Chair,
Region Chair, etc. And don’t think for one moment that being Joe or Jane Lion is not serving, because it is! You
know yourself better than anyone else and that means you know best where you should be serving at any
given time. Find a place where you feel you fit, but don’t forget to test your boundaries now and then.

I hope to see you all soon and until then… Don’t wait another moment… make “WE SERVE” a philosophy and
not just a bumper sticker!

Respectfully submitted,
2VDG Lion Rhonda
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Because of a day and a half training regarding LCIF, which I recently had in Chicago, I thought you
would like to have an update regarding LCIF. Campaign 100 is now over (unless you are paying on a
pledge you or your Club made). We are now back (after four years) into regular giving to LCIF. So: 1) any
new donations should not be marked “empowering service.” Perhaps you would like to give to
“Hurricane-Florida” or to the “Displaced Persons” fund to help Ukrainian refugees. (PIP Gudrun visited
Poland regarding this.)
Perhaps you or your Club wishes to send funds in general, wherever it is needed, in the US or elsewhere.

So many thanks were given to all Lions from PIP Doug Alexander, who is now the Lion in charge of LCIF,
to the wonderful Staff of LCIF, to the PIDs who spoke, for the great success of Campaign 100. However,
as we know, the natural disasters and other needs will always be with us. It is never-ending. 

Our Foundation can do so much more with material help, by way of grants, than individuals or Clubs.
Michigan has received, over the years, $2.3 Million in grants. The Staff at LCIF made known that they
want to help us if we feel we could use a grant to be of service. By the way, the United States is not the
largest donor to LCIF so, other countries who contribute to LCIF, may be helping us out! Let’s help each
other!

Thank you for all you are doing! Please, get your contributions in so that District 11A2 has an idea of
where we are regarding our support to LCIF for 2022-2023. Remember, it is a Governor’s Goal with 100%
Participation. Has your Club contributed yet?

Lion Maureen Kennedy, PRC
LCIF District Coordinator, District 11A2
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LCIF Update

New Members Welcomed In October
Center Line
Patricia Laczynski
Thomas Laczynski

Lake Orion
Michael Warner sponsored by Pam Kline

Ortonville
Cheryl VanDeusen sponsored by Kimberly Bishop
Douglas Rohrabaugh sponsored by Kimberly Bishop
Robin Short sponsored by Jason Gault

Shelby Township
Gary Caldwell sponsored by Jay Caldwell
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GENERAL UPDATES
As stated in the last report, the camp is rented out through
November. After November is the slow time of year; it’s the time
to work on the cabins. We will not be closing down the cabins
this year. The heat and water will stay on.

The Bear Lake Latest

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT UPDATE
December and January is the perfect time to clean and put on a fresh coat of paint in the
cabin bathrooms. This will complete the renovations on all the cabins.
The three new pavilions did get painted.
Please contact the camp directly if you or your club would like to help clean and paint the
bathrooms. Talk to Executive Director Traci or Jesse to set up dates and times for this work.
The trails did get cleaned up for the Ultra Marathon, thanks to Lion Jack and Lion Adam
Becher, along with Lion Jim Lykins.

FUNDRAISER UPDATES
The Ultra Marathon was a great success with more runners and sponsors this year. Thanks
to chairman Rob Lykins and all the volunteers that worked this event.

The Wine and Craft Beer Tasting was another success. Thanks to Co-Chairs Lion Brian
Betzold and Lion Jack Becher for putting this together. Special thanks go to Rick Fleming
at the Metamora Golf and Country Club for the great food, wine, beer and desserts, and to
DG Traci Tribley and the camp staff for stepping up and helping out with so many things
that night. We had more sponsors than ever before. Thanks to Metamora Golf and Country
Club, Great Lakes Wine and Spirits, the View Newspaper, Jim Riehl’s Friendly Automotive
and the Lake Orion Lions Club. 

The next fundraiser event will be Sub-Zero Hero Polar Plunge on Saturday February 18,
2023, at the camp. This is a new event put on by the Lions Bear Lake Camp staff. This is a
fun family event. See all the details on the attached flyer. There are over 50 people already
signed up, and all MD11 and SD10 governors were challenged by DG Lion and Executive
Director Traci Tribley to be part of the cold event.

Remainder to put on your calendar is the Lions Bear Lake Camp Annual Buffalo and Boar
Wild Game Dinner on April 8, 2023. Tickets for this event will be available January 1, 2023
and a limit of 250 tickets.
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2021- 2022 Club Excellence Award
Applications Near Completion
Last year, International received nearly 5,000 nominations for
Club Excellence Awards. Due to the huge influx, award
applications have been delayed in processing. Recent
communications received by IPDG Jim Leach have stated award
applications are expected to be processed this month, with
awards likely going out by January.  

MD-11 Challenged to Participate in 
Sock Drive

Region 1 – 1VDG Kelley 
Region 2 – DG Shawn 
Region 3 – 2VDG Rhonda 

All of the MD-11 Governors have been challenged by the MD GST chair
to collect as many pairs of new (or almost new) socks of all shapes,
sizes and colors, as possible!! Socks will be distributed as follows:
25 pairs each of men’s, women’s, and children’s to the Multiple
District as our part of the
challenge.The remaining socks will be split and given to MCREST
(Macomb County Rotating Emergency Shelter) and the South
Oakland Shelter.

The socks need to be turned in by Sunday, November 27 for counting
and packing. 

Drop Off Socks to: 

PRIZES: The club collecting the most pairs will receive 2 TailTwister
Fine Exemption cards, only valid at the February Region meetings.
These will prevent the holder from receiving any fines for the
meeting. Also, the Region Chair of the Region collecting the LEAST
amount will receive a special accessory to their cabinet uniform. 
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Lion Recognition Opportunities Abound!

The LIONS OF MICHIGAN HALL OF FAME is a
project of the Lions of Michigan Foundation. The
purpose of the Hall of Fame is to recognize and
honor those individuals who have had a significant
impact on Lionism in Michigan and to preserve a
memory and record of their service.

LMSF “Hall of Fame application, due by 12-31-22
and sent to Governor Shawn.

Click on the image at right to find the application
online. 

A Lion for 5 years
A graduate of the Leadership Institute
Is or have been a Club officer or Board Member 
A Member in good standing
Must be nominated by their Home Club
Must be recommended by a Region Chair or
Zone Chair
District Governors are not eligible 

The District 11 A-2 Paul Hemeryck Outstanding
Leadership Award application is now open.

Nominations are due to RC Lion Sonny Eplin by
12/31/2022.

The Nominee will be the Lion with the following
minimum qualifications. 

https://www.lmsf.net/images/pdf/HOF%20Nomination%20Form-Revised%20August%202016-Fill-in.pdf
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Clubs Encouraged to Nominate for
Distinguished Service Awards

We all know Lions that do great things in our clubs and the district. Have you ever
considered them for nomination for the District 11-A2 Distinguished Service
Award? This award is presented each year to a fellow Lion by the Past District
Governors of District 11-A2. This award is funded by the Past District Governors
and no District funds are used.

Please read further information and the criteria used in the attachment.  All
applications must be signed by a Past District Governor and a PDG can sign only
one application per year. If you have any further questions feel free to contact me
or IPDG Lion Jim Leach. All applications must be submitted by February 1, 2023.
 
Yours in Lionism,
 

PCC Lion Frank Cunningham

Service must include club & district level participation. MD & LCI level participation is NOT a
requirement although can be a plus. (NOTE: This is intended as a District award for service at the
District & Club level in this District.)
Must have served in a leadership role at the Club and District level.
Demonstrated service in support of one or more of the established District projects & programs.
Demonstrated service directly involving voluntary service to the Community.
Must currently be a District 11 A2 Lion in good standing as a full member with a minimum of seven
years membership in the District at the time of the District Convention where this award is to be
presented.
Nominee may NOT have been previous recipient of the Harold Pocklington Service Award.Nominee
may NOT be currently serving as an International Director, District Governor or as a Vice District
Governor.

PURPOSE:    To recognize a District 11 A2 Lion for sustained, outstanding commitment and dedicated
service as a Lion to the Community and District.

CRITERIA:

Nominations must be submitted in writing to the Immediate Past District Governor not later than
February 1, 2023 in proper format to:

IPDG Jim Leach
 557 Thurber Dr.
Troy, MI 48085

jamesleach@yahoo.com

NOVEMBER 2022
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The Honorary Committee, chaired by the IPDG, shall consist of those PDG’s who are active
members of a District 11A2 Lions Club. The District Governor shall be a part of voting process but
may not make a nomination. 
Only one nomination by each member of the Honorary Committee, consisting of Past District
Governors, may be submitted during a Lion’s year.
Nominations shall be submitted, in writing, or by email to the most recent IPDG.Following the
selection, the IPDG shall be responsible to obtain the plaque and medallion. IPDG will also be
responsible for having them engraved and shall present the award at the Annual District
Convention Banquet. If the current IPDG is unable to do the presentation the next previous IPDG
will do the presentation.  
Information collected along with the medallions and engraving for plaques shall be shared with the
next IPDG following the presentation of the Distinguished Service Award and the last meeting of
the Honorary committee.

IPDG will call for a meeting of the Honorary Committee (consisting of active PDG’s who have served
for District 11A2) no less than 30 days prior to Annual District Convention. A quorum of the selection
committee shall be no less than one third of the eligible members.If there is not a quorum or if no
candidate receives the stated amount of votes, the award shall not be given in that year.
Voting shall be by written ballot or via telephone conference call (if necessary). The recipient must
receive one more than 50% of the ballots cast. If no nominee receives 1 more than 50% of the ballots
cast, then the committee will take the top two (2) nominations and revote.Winner will be
determined by who receives 50% plus one vote.
No proxy votes will be allowed and a Past Pocklington Award recipient will count the votes as
directed by the IPDG.
The Honorary Committee will be asked to keep the winning nomination a secret until Annual
District Convention.

SELECTION PROCESS:

In order to secure complete nomination information, a PDG may need to contact the
person being nominated. This information should remain confidential within the Honorary
Committee.

In the event that a PDG is nominated for the Distinguished Service Award, the Chairperson
of the Honorary Committee (or other designated chair if the IPDG is a nominee),
upon receipt of the completed nomination form, shall notify the nominated PDG. Thereafter,
the nominated PDG shall not participate in the selection process during the Lion's year of the
nomination.

VOTING PROCESS:

DISTRICT 11-A2 DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD
2011         Doug Thorpe
2012        James Leach, Jr.
2013        Kimberly Thiede
2014        Kay Furby
2015        Amy Bineau

2016        Richard Pfeiffer
2017        Dick Maxwell
2018        Robert Bobee
2019        Dave McKenzie
2020       Paul Ostby

2021        Larry Cole
2022       Roger Blackwell

NOVEMBER 2022
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Upcoming Events
Click on the calendar icon for more information. 
To submit an event, email details to lionsnewsletter11a2@gmail.com. The deadline each
month is the 1st. 

DEC
01 Leader Dog Kickoff

DinnerNOV
20 Euchre Tournament -

Eastpointe Lions NOV
22 New Baltimore Lions

Blood Drive

Volunteers Needed for 'Light
Up Leader Dogs'

Traffic/parking control – 5:00-6:30pm or 6:30-8:00pm
Disassembly of luminaries at the end of the evening – 8:00-9:30pm

We have a fun event coming up on Saturday, December 10 called Light
Up Leader Dog. This is a free event that includes a walking path lined
with 2,000 luminaries and light displays. There will be a small holiday
market with hot chocolate and other edible treats.
 
We are looking for volunteer support during the event. The event runs
from 5:30-8:00pm, and we need help with the following:

 
If you’re interesting and available to help, please email or call us at
(248)-650-7116 or volunteerdepartment@leaderdog.org

DEC
03 Fraser Lions Hockey

Night DEC
07 Eastpointe Lions

Christmas Party DEC
08

Algonac/New
Baltimore Lions
Social Mixer

DEC
09 District Christmas

Party DEC
18 Eastpoint Lions

Euchre Tournament JAN
12 Cabinet Meeting

FEB
26 District Euchre

Tournament

mailto:volunteerdepartment@leaderdog.org
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Donation Mailing Addresses 

Sight Conservation/Diabetes/DAD
PZC Roger Blackwell, Chair
4555 Windswept Drive
Milford, MI 48380

Bear Lake (Lions Visually
Impaired Youth Camp) 
PDG Jack Patton, Chair
1880 Lochinvar Blvd
Oakland, MI 48363

Beaumont Silent Children's Fund 
Children's Speech Pathology
Attn: Kristine Rutkowski
4949 Coolidge Hwy
Royal Oak, MI 48073

Eversight
Attn: Alex Teska
3985 Research Drive
Ann Arbor, MI 48108

District 11-A2 Project KidSight, Inc. 
Paul Hemeryck, PCC 
25509 Kelly Rd. 
Roseville, MI 48066 

Lions Club International Foundation 
Lions Clubs International Foundation 
Department 4547 
Carol Stream, IL 60122 

Please Note: All checks should have the Club ID 
number or the Individual Member ID number in 
the memo section. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 
CHM Frank Cunningham, PCC 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. 
Rochester Hills, MI 48307 

Lions of Michigan All State Band
Mike Shields
52995 Washington Street
New Baltimore, MI 48047

Lions of Michigan Service
Foundation 
Leo Schaefer, IPDG 
46399 Imperial Ln 
Macomb Twp., MI 48044-3922 

Sight Conservation / Diabetes 
CHM Roger Blackwell, PZC 
4555 Windswept Dr. 
Milford, MI 48380 

Penrickton Center for Blind Children 
CHM Dick Maxwell, PCT 
18701 Walmer Ln. 
Beverly Hills, MI 48025 

NOVEMBER 2022
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Happening Around the District
Does your club have work you'd like to highlight? 
Email details to lionsnewsletter11a2@gmail.com. 
The deadline each month is the 1st. 

Local Lions Dive Into Festive Service Opportunities  
October has been a busy month for the Ortonville Lions Club! 

Lion Elizabeth Rheaume and Lion Linda Owen volunteered their serving and people skills at the O.A.T.S. (Offering
Alternative Therapy with Smiles) fundraiser held at the Eastern Market October 7. With their help, $3000 was raised for
this wonderful organization. Thank you, Ladies!

The Mint Sales held at Bueche’s Food World October 15-16 netted $871! Many thanks to Bueche’s for allowing us to “set
up shop” in their lobby and to everyone who either purchased mints or made a donation to the Lions Club.

October 29, the Ortonville Lions Club participated in the O.A.T.S. “Stall or Treat”. Our stall’s theme was Wizard of Oz and
Dorothy, the Scarecrow, the Cowardly Lion and the rest of the merry crew dispensed candy to the trick or treaters! “Tip”
jars were set out and money was collected based on how well your stall was decorated. The “tips” were then donated
back to O.A.T.S. We didn’t take first prize but came close! Much fun was had by all that attended.

Last night, at the Halloween Night in the Village event, we manned the steps of the Old Town Hall building and passed
out candy to all the little, and not so little, goblins and ghoulies. We also collected used eyewear and passed out cards
for Glenda’s Closet, an organization that provides Halloween costumes to underprivileged children in the community.
What fun and what memories were made! It was wonderful participating in this event and everyone had a great time. 

Our sights are now on November! Nut sales have begun so contact any member if you would like to purchase a can.
They are high quality and for $25/can, would make a great Christmas present. Our regular meetings are held the
second and fourth Wednesday of the month, 7pm, at the Old Town Hall building in downtown Ortonville. Following a
brief business meeting on November 9, we will have our Thanksgiving potluck. There will not be a meeting on the 23rd.
If you would like to find out more about the Ortonville Lions Club, feel free to stop by or reach out to us through this
page. It’s a great organization which has served this community since 1966!

Pictured below Lion Linda Owen, Lion Liz Rheaume, Lion Stan Hughes, Lion Kim Bishop with granddaughter Macy, Lion
Leslie DeRemer, Lion Lonnie Dew, and Lion Salli Petherbridge

2nd picture Lion Liz Rheaume and Lion Linda Owen’s aka The Bouncing Ballerinas
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Happening Around the District
Does your club have work you'd like to highlight? 
Email details to lionsnewsletter11a2@gmail.com. 
The deadline each month is the 1st. 

Leader Dog Office Presented With New
Collection Box 
On Thursday November 3, 2022, Lion Jim Lykins of
the Lake Orion Lions and PDG Leo Schaefer of the                                   
Armada Lions. Made the presentation of the
mailbox to Leader Dog School for the Blind
Rochester Hills. This mailbox is to collect used
eyeglasses and hearing aids for 11 A-2 District Lions
Clubs.         

A little over a year ago a friend of Jim’s said he had
5 mailboxes in his shop and wanted to get them
out  would Jim be interested in having them. When
Jim mention to Leo what he had, they talked
aboutmaking them collection boxes for used
glasses and putting them around the district. It
took this past year with the help of many good
Lions to make this happen. Jay Caldwell of Meineke
Shops, KellyWojcik of K&T Kustom Kollision and
Dan Cook, of Cooks Signs Plus. All members of the
Shelby Lions. To get this project moving in the right
direction. Help also came from the Lake Orion Lions
as wellas Ortonville Lions. The other 4 boxes or
being finished as of right now with the help of the
Washington Lions Club. We hope this will be a
great addition to the collection of eyeglasses and
hearing aids forour District 11 A-2 “WE Serve “                                

NOVEMBER 2022
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https://www.etix.com/ticket/c/ACBA8780C8D4E621DFA209B1F5026A0D/fraser-lions-club
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